TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 19th February 2020 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)

Todd Canton
Linda Crawford

Pat Fulford

Jim Hall

John Ling

Jean Canton (Secretary)

In Attendance

Mike Purser (Chairman, Jumble Sale Committee)
1.
Apologies

DL, BR.
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 15th January 2020 were proposed by JH and seconded by TC, subject to the following amendment:-



THACS – Open Gardens event scheduled for 17th May
    
Jumble Sale


Mike Purser furnished the Committee with copies of a Jumble Sale Risk Register, which he had compiled and investigated, and which advised on aspects that needed to be addressed.


Following discussion on various aspects of the Register, KSP suggested that the Committee should study this and report on any issues with which they have concerns.

Many problems, such as Children’s Clothing issues, could be sorted out on the day of the Jumble Sale and if there was doubt about the safely of any item, it should be thrown out.

 
Electricals

A full discussion was held on the necessity of PAT testing all electric items which had been donated and it was agreed that TC would contact a local contractor to ascertain whether he was prepared to undertake this work, and at what price.





Agreed Actions
(a)   PAT Testing issue to be addressed.






TC
(b)   If any electrical items are received too late to be PAT tested, they will be

withdrawn and kept back until the next Jumble Sale.



   KSP/TC
3. 
Group Reports

Under Fives, Brownies and Rainbows


KSP reported that the problems with heaters, which had been identified in the Scout Hut, had been addressed and everything was now functioning correctly.





Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin


JH referred to the Maypole Dancing event scheduled for 7th May and advised that the Friends of Tewin had offered to pay the full cost of maintenance and repair of the Maypole.

He also advised that they had helped with the maintenance of the Church Bell at St Peter’s Church.

In addition, he reported that the FoT had been pleased that a great deal of good-will had been received following their last event.


Screen on the Green

The film ‘The Green Book’ was shown on the 17th January.  It was well attended and well received.  


The next film to be shown on the 16th March is ‘The Commitments (1991)’.

After checking with Filmbank, BFI and another Film Society, we have been unable to find a source of licencing for ‘The Commitments’ so we are holding an amount in escrow on our accounts for a year equal to twice our normal licence fee. 



KSP
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Hedges

KSP reported that the hedges at the front of the Hall had now been cut back, which allowed better visibility of the road.

Acoustic Fencing


KSP advised that the Hall had now placed an order for the Acoustic Fencing and the suppliers will be contacting the neighbour concerned about the installation.  In addition, the neighbour had agreed to take responsibility for its maintenance. 


Hall Flooring

KSP reported that a quote had been received for the surfacing of the Hall Floor.  The Committee had accepted this and a suitable time for the work to be carried out would be agreed with the Contractor.








KSP

Tree Work around Scout Hut


KSP advised that a quote had been obtained from a Tree Surgeon.  KSP had completed the necessary form.  The Committee agreed that this quote should be accepted and that it was necessary to establish a suitable time for the work to be carried out.

KSP

Health and Safety


Nothing further to report.


Decorating


KSP advised that the decoration of the Main Hall had been started and that the end wall would be repainted.  However, the green roof space would be left which meant that it would not be necessary to hire Contractors to re-paint it.  


    KSP/JH

Fund Raising and Publicity


Village Fete


TC advised that he had applied for, and received, a Temporary Events Notice (alcohol licence).

Insurance
   
Nothing further to report.

Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.

5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW advised that there was little change in the Hall’s finances since his last report and gave a full breakdown of the funds at his disposal.  He added that investment funds had risen but this could fluctuate, depending on the market.

He also advised that Peter George had been asked to verify the accounts as previously.

6. 
Supporters Club    






January Draw

1st.  C. Thompson, Desborough Drive 
-      £56
2nd. A. Walters,
-
 £34
3rd.  S. Stevens, Desborough Drive
-
 £11
3rd.  K. O’Brien, Somers Road
-
 £11
7. 
Rentals

PF reported on the current rental situation.

KSP advised that the Hall had recently been utilised for a meeting about Dementia, which had attracted a good turnout.  
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.










9.
Any Other Business

Nothing further to report.
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
Next meeting, Wednesday, 18th March 2020, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room.


